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Frank Edelblut Christine M.  Brennan  
Commissioner  Deputy Commissioner 
                                      

STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE 
DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION 

Bureau of Educational Opportunities 
Office of Nonpublic Schools and Home Education 

101 Pleasant Street 
Concord, NH 03301 

(603) 271-2634 

 
 
June 5, 2022 

 

Diane Bessey 

Monarch School of New England 

PO Box 1921 

Rochester, NH 03866 

 

Dear Ms. Bessey, 

 

The renewal application for a nonpublic school submitted by Monarch School of New England meets the 

requirements set forth in the New Hampshire Code of Administrative Rules, Ed 400 and relevant statutes. 

By action of the State Board of Education at their May 12, 2022 meeting, your school is hereby approved 

for: 

 

Attendance Approval (AA) 

Expiration:  June 30, 2025 

Grades: K - 12 

 

Monarch School of New England is approved to operate at the following location(s): 15 Eastern Ave. 

Rochester, New Hampshire (Elem/Middle) and 13 Monarch Way Rochester, New Hampshire (High 

School). 

 

Pursuant to Ed 401.02, Monarch School of New England has received approval for the purpose of satisfying 

New Hampshire’s compulsory attendance law only and not its educational program. The school may neither 

claim nor imply that its educational program has received the approval of the State Board of Education. 

 

The school further understands its obligation to communicate the aforementioned approval type to its 

community, including prospective and actual parents. 

 

Pursuant to Ed 403.03, the State Board of Education reminds all schools to submit all required data 

collections and reports by the established deadlines. These include: the General Statistics of Nonpublic 

Schools, due June 30th of each year, the Nonpublic Restraint and Seclusion Collection, due June 30th of 

each year, the General Fall Report of Nonpublic Schools, due October 15th of each year, and the School 

Emergency Operation Plan, due September 1st of each year. The collections can be access via 

https://my.doe.nh.gov/myNHDOE/Login/Login.aspx.  

 

https://my.doe.nh.gov/myNHDOE/Login/Login.aspx
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Pursuant to Ed 403.02 or Ed 404.05, as applicable, please remember to seek approval from our office 

regarding any changes in facility or grade level, or other information previously submitted. Please be 

advised that requests for change must be approved by our office or the State Board of Education, as 

applicable, prior to the implementation of the change. A Request of Change form and relevant rules can be 

accessed via https://www.education.nh.gov/sites/g/files/ehbemt326/files/inline-documents/sonh/nps-

change.pdf.  

 

For questions, please contact Timothy.C.Carney@doe.nh.gov or at (603) 271-2634. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Timothy C. Carney 

Administrator of Educational Pathways 

 

http://www.gencourt.state.nh.us/rules/state_agencies/ed400.html
http://www.gencourt.state.nh.us/rules/state_agencies/ed400.html
https://www.education.nh.gov/sites/g/files/ehbemt326/files/inline-documents/sonh/nps-change.pdf
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